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Lee Urban- Director of Planning and Development

Aaron Shapiro- Director of Housing and Neighborhood Services

Michael J. Nugent- Director of Inspection Services

August 29, 2005

Aaron Hatt

1014 Washington Avenue

Portland, ME 04104

RE:  67 Congress St. – 014-J-019 – R6 Zone – application #05-0015

Dear Mr. Hatt:

I am in receipt of your application to replace the fire escape at the 67 Congress St. address. Your permit has been denied pursuant to Sec. 105.3.1 of the 2003 International Building Code because you are not meeting code requirements.

There are several deficiencies in the plans, including the most current dated August 8, 2005.  The newest plans conflict with some of the details on previous plans making the review process difficult.  The framing sizes are not consistent and must reflect a minimum load of 100 lbs/psf.  The rise and run of the stairs and the guardrail do not meet code, and the headroom requirement must be shown. Graspable handrails are required on both sides of the stairway.  Any doors or windows in the stairwell need to indicate a fire protection rating, and the structure needs to be built to prevent the accumulation of ice & snow.  

You have the right to appeal my decision pursuant to Sec. 112.5.  If you wish to exercise your right to appeal, you have 10 days from the date of this letter in which to appeal.  If you should fail to do so, my decision is binding and not subject to appeal.  Please contact this office for the necessary paperwork that is required to file an appeal.

Sincerely,

Jeanie Bourke

Code Enforcement Officer/Plan Reviewer 

